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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday 5th January 2016.       
Present     



      Cllr. D. M. A. Chapman 
  Chairman
                                      Cllr. R. Leithall                          Chairman of Council
                                      Cllr. M. Benson 


  Cllr. R. Maycock



      Cllr. P. Dennis     

  
352. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Munn due to having to work.
353. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these
        matters.
The Clerk informed committee that Ross Davies had been down to a meeting with the Clerk and the workman to discuss the following:-
1. Fp 20- The workman asked who would be responsible for the surface as this is now 

 tarmacked. Ross stated it is not the responsibility of P3.

The workman also asked about responsibility when icy. Ross stated she would get in
 touch with Hasto.
2. Fp20- There is a normal wooden gate leading into the field, Ross asked if it should be a 

metal self-close gate.
3. Fp20- The Clerk asked about the replacing of the stile with a gate, the Clerk had received 

the owner’s permission but was awaiting a reply from Mr. Peter Guy.
4. Fp23- The wooden gate is rotting. Ross proposed the contractors put in a metal kissing 

gate.
5. Fp27- The workman is finding it difficult to park as the verges have all been banked up. 

Clerk to contact the owners of Slymford and ask if the workman could park there.
6. The workman mentioned the hornets’ nest of FP. 2; Ross felt the removal can be paid by P3 funds.
7. Contact Caroline Gatteral to inform her that Maristow Estates are shooting over Fp 7 & 10.
Also the workman was stopped by a parishioner who stated that the Maristow Estate Game Keeper is having a go at walkers on Fp7 because they are letting their dogs off the lead and they are worrying the pheasants.
354. Financial Statement.
The Clerk circulated the financial statement by email.
Cllr. Benson proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
355. Update on Path Allocation.
The Clerk stated that there was 1 footpath report missing and that was FP 91. Cllr. Maycock will 
do that report.
356. Definitive Map review.
The following are Modification Orders and proposed Modification orders to the Definitive Map;
1) Restricted Byway No. 99- This order made the 9th December 2015; if confirmed as made will modify the map by adding  Bere Ferrers Restricted Byway No. 99 between the junction of the county road, Y1801 and footpath No. 55 Bere Ferrers , north of South Hooe Mine and the entrance to South Hooe.
2) Footpath 7- This order made 19th November 2015; if confirmed as made will modify the map for the area by deleting part of Bere Ferrers Footpath No. 7, along Well Lane where there is dual status with the county road.
3) Footpath 63- This order made 19th November 2015; if confirmed as made will modify the map for the area by extending Footpath 63 to meet the county road at the entrance to Braunder.
4)  Footpath 71- Recommendation that a Modification Order be made in respect of the proposal to upgrade Footpath 71 to a Bridleway.
5) Proposed addition of a Bridleway along Pigs Lane between the county road South of Whitsam Cross and the county road at Cotts be made a Restricted Byway.
6) Proposed resolution of an anomaly affecting Footpath 55 at South Hooe.
357. Lengthsman/Auxiliary workman duties. Community Road Warden initiative and our 
        participation.
a) Cllr. Benson attended Gulworthy Parish Council on Monday 4th January. Jim Jeffries was in attendance. Gulworthy are reviewing all their leats and drains.
b) Gulworthy would like to put in another application to the TAP Fund to top up the existing joint one to fund for drain work. Discussions were held. Committee were in favour of the application. There were discussions about community self-help scheme and community road warden scheme.
Clerk to contact Jim Jeffries for availability also ask to see his insurance and public liability insurance.
Discussions took place and it was agreed the Clerk speak to Devon County Council about training. The following people are interested: Cllr. Ralph Maycock, Cllr. Terry Martin; also ask about the volunteer who approached the Clerk.
Clerk to try and obtain a map of the drains and gullies in the peninsula.
358. To discuss the Plymouth Plan.
Cllr. Benson has had a look at The Plymouth Plan toolkit for other areas of the city and found no mention of Rail Transport.
Observations must be with Plymouth City by 8th January.
The Clerk read the West Devon Borough Press Release which states that Tavistock commuters could face significant delays on the A386 if a new 2,000 home development is built on the Northern edge of Plymouth. West Devon Borough Council leader Councillor Philip Saunders has pledged to work closely with all parties concerned to reduce the impact on commuters into Plymouth from West Devon.
Discussions were held.
It was agreed that Council write to Plymouth City regards the lack of inclusion for the use of Rail Transport with copies to go to West Devon Borough Council, Devon County Highways, Ben Naylor and Jim Chalcroft.
359. Correspondence.
1) Post Office – Changes to your post office – tell us what you think.
Post Office services would be offered from a low screened, open plan style service point, integrated into the retail counter.
The branch would be open for longer: Mon-Fri 09:00-18:00 & Sat 09:00-15:00.
Customers will still be able to get most of the Post Office products and services you’re used to.
To get the new branch ready it may need to close for up to seven days during March/April for refurbishment. The Yelverton Post Office will be happy to provide customers with Post Office services during this period.
It was suggested by Cllr. Dennis that a request be made to have the mobile post Office parked in the village for those not able to get to another Post Office.
2) S.W. Devon Environmental Health- Flooding.
3) Mr. Doulton- FP83 Mr. Doulton is a frequent user of this path.  “I understand you are in correspondence with the farmer over the diverting of this path, I offer the following comments –
1. The original stile is steep, very often slippery and gives an awkward access onto the road.
2. The sightlines at the site of the original stile are not good. I very nearly had an accident with a cyclist coming at full speed down the hill who gave no warning of his approach and was not visible until it could have been much too late.
3. Always provided that the new bridge is secure in its footings, it is, in all senses, an improvement. It is extremely easy to use. The sightlines at the exit onto the road are very much safer. Provided that the farmer is happy for public use at all times and provided that he guarantees upkeep of his new bridge it seems far preferable.
4. The alteration to the original footpath is very small – a matter of a few yards.
5. I do not suggest that the County should offer to take on maintenance of the new bridge.
I therefor write in support of what has been done and urge you to come to agreement with the farmer.”
Reply from County:” Thank you for your letter about Footpath No. 83, Bere Ferrers at Little Clamoak Farm. There is an unauthorised stile and obstruction of the ladder stile by wire and rail on this footpath which the Public Rights of Way Warden and I are dealing with. The landowner has been supplied with two pedestrian gates which are to be installed before 15th January 2016. He also has the relevant paperwork to authorise these gates. If the gates are not installed by then, Devon County Council will serve an enforcement notice on the landowner to secure their installation. The wire is to be removed by 23rd December 2015. If the wire is not removed then Devon County Council will remove it under the common law right to ‘abate a nuisance’. I appreciate your suggestions about the sheep bridge that the landowner has installed. The landowner is aware that, if he wishes the footpath to run over the bridge, he needs to apply to Devon County Council for a diversion order. This would be at his expense. As you suggest, the County Council would not be willing to take on the future maintenance liability for a bridge that it did not install and so a condition of any diversion would be that the public right of way would cross the privately maintained bridge. That is, the County Council would not maintain the structure. There is, of course, nothing to stop the landowner allowing use of his bridge on a permissive basis but the legal line of the footpath would have to remain available.”
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.13pm 
Dated this 26th January 2016.     
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….

